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STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:

A briefing on the Regional Fare Coordination “Smart Card” project.  King County Metro Transit is the lead agency on this project, which is carried out in partnership with other transit agencies in the region.

BACKGROUND:

Smart Card

The goal of the Regional Fare Coordination Project (Metro Transit Capital Improvement Project #A00320) is to implement a single common fare collection system for bus, rail, and ferry travel in the Puget Sound region.  Over the past decade, Metro Transit has evaluated the region’s fare coordination needs and alternative ways to meet these needs in collaboration with Sound Transit, the Washington State Ferry system, Pierce Transit, Snohomish County’s Community Transit, Everett Transit, and Kitsap Transit.  Currently, final contract negotiations are under way with a vendor.

This briefing will provide Councilmembers with background information on system details and the multi-agency coordination model.  Similar briefings have been provided to the Sound Transit Board and other interested parties.  This information is intended to help the Council:

· evaluate the proposed 2003 Metro Transit budget, which includes a request for $18.8 million in funding for this project, and 

· respond to an interlocal agreement with the other participating transit agencies, which is expected to come before the Council in late 2002 or 2003.

Additional materials will be provided at the Committee meeting.

ATTENDING:

Rick Walsh, General Manager, King County Metro Transit




Candace Carlson, Regional Fare Coordination Project Manager

